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Exhibit DD. 
Jamestown Business Park LA Dept. 

of Wildlife & Fisheries Letter



 
                October 12, 2021   

 

 

CSRS, Inc. 
Attn: Sarah Wannamaker 
6767 Perkins Road 
Baton Rouge, LA 70808 
 
RE : Potential Louisiana Economic Development Certified Site – Jamestown Business Park 
 
Dear Ms. Wannamaker: 
 
Staff of the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries (Department) have reviewed the gopher 
tortoise survey results and the photographs of the proposed Jamestown Business Park site near 
Hammond, LA, that you provided on September 29, 2021. After consultation with the Department’s 
herpetologist, the Department concurs that the project will not likely impact gopher tortoises or their 
burrows. 
 
If at any time gopher tortoises or their burrows are encountered within the project area, please 
contact Nicole Lorenz at 225-765-2643 or nlorenz@wlf.la.gov.  If you have any questions, or need 
additional information, please contact Carolyn Michon, Wildlife Diversity Program Biologist, at 225-
765-2357 or cmichon@wlf.la.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Nicole Lorenz, Program Manager 
Wildlife Diversity Program 
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